
    
 

The team this year is capable of being at the top of our league. Whether this happens is 
up to you! If you are ready to play and work hard when the season starts we can excel. 
 
If the prospect of a winning competitive team is not sufficient I will sweeten the pot a 
little: 
 

This year rather than the usual challenge of giving my racket to someone who 
defeats me in singles I will raffle off my racket to a random someone on the 
team. 

 

All you have to do to enter the raffle is to be cleared by 
JANUARY 10! 

 
So get yourself cleared in the next couple of months and you’ll be in the running for 
my racket. 
 
I expect that you are aware of the new “Teamsnap” app that will be used for team 
communications. Many of you have accepted the invite for this, but I’d like to see all 
of you there as soon as possible. 
 
Winter sports are a great way to help prepare for Badminton. 
 
Finally, if you are planning to purchase your uniform I would suggest doing so right 
away so that you’ll be sure to have it by the season start.  
 
Looking forward to the coming season 
 

 
Stan Bischof 
Healdsburg High Badminton Coach  
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